## Association of University and College Employees

LOCAL No. 1 (U.B.C.)

July 26, 1979

R.A. Grant Director Employee Relations Department CAMPUS MAIL

Dear Mr. Grant:

In response to your letter of July 23, 1979 regarding the Safety Security and Fire Prevention Committee, and the information that members of the Committee should be "employed at the operation and experienced in the types of work carried out at the operation", our Union now submits the name of Lid Strand, Registrar's Office. Mr. Strand is currently part of our own Working Conditions Committee.

I trust you will advise both Mr. Strand and his office of the time, date and location of your next meeting. Thank you.

In addition can you provide either/or Mr. Strand/this office, with a list of those people currently on the Safety Committee. Also, are there any subcommittees of the main committee currently functioning?

Yours truly,

Carole Cameron Union Organiser AUCE Local 1

cc: Lid Strand